Mulberry Street Medical Practice
Patient Group Meeting Minutes

MULBERRY STREET MEDICAL PRACTICE
PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

November 2023 – Virtual Patient Information
	Item

	Action / Date

	Welcome 

Welcome to our November 2023 Patient Group.
We welcome feedback and input from all of our patients.

	

	Staff Update
Demand for GP services remain at an unprecedented level and the practice continues to be extremely busy.  We all appreciate your patience when coming in to practice or on the phone.

Doctors 
Dr Amy Champaneri – GP Partner
Dr Henry Hardaker – GP Partner
Dr Dionne Limaye – GP Partner
Dr Helen Anthony – GP Partner
Dr Seema Varghese – GP

Dr Menolly Jones – GP

GP Trainees: 

Qualified doctors training to work in general practice are:
Dr Zara Khan – joined us on 1st February 2023 and will be leaving us on 6th February 2024.
Dr Jessica Prew – joined on 2nd August 2023 and 
Dr Swapna Vijay – joined on 2nd August 2023

Practice Nurses:
Caroline & Laura
Trainee Nursing Associate:
Kirstie is nearing the end of her two year course at Leeds University whilst continuing to work in practice.  We will continue to develop Kirstie as she progresses further in her role.
Phlebotomist/Health Care Assistant:
Nicole joins us on 2nd January 2024 as a phlebotomist and we will be training her into the Health Care Assistant role.
Practice Manager – Pauline

Office Manager - Angela

Office Clinical Lead – Elizabeth

Senior Medical Secretary – Vicky

Medical Secretary/ Summariser – Tanya

Clinical Coder / Summariser – Robyn

Medical Receptionists and Administrators

Dawn, Louise, Linda, June, Jackie, Nicola

Amanda & Lucy. 

We are currently recruiting for two additional medical receptionists. 
We are also hosting a Medical Student in practice until the end of November 2023. 

 
	

	Patient Group Meetings
As you will be aware covid has been on the increase through winter.  The GP Trainee room is our biggest room and we still do not feel it is safe to host meetings in such close proximity as we continue to manage the safety of our staff, patients and visitors.  We will continue to issue information to you personally and on our website whilst welcoming any feedback or suggestions helping us to improve our service.  
Hopefully we will be able to resume meetings from Summer 2024.

Please email pudseyhc.surgery@nhs.net if you have any feedback, comments or questions you wish to raise and we will get back to you and add this to the next information sheet.
	

	Primary Care Network – West Leeds PCN
We continue to work closely with other practices in the area.
Patients may be offered appointments with the PCN team of clinicians in any of the PCN practices.  


	

	Phones:

We are trying to improve our phone system and working towards changing our provider early next year. 

Please let Pauline know if you have any suggestions as to how we can improve the level of service we offer you.

	

	Covid Vaccinations

We have now completed our covid vaccinations for the Autumn Booster campaign.  

Patients are now being asked to ring 119 or go online to book.


	

	Flu Vaccinations

We’ve been running flu clinics since early September and are nearing the end of our flu vaccination campaign.  

We still have vaccinations left in practice and will continue to contact patients. 

	

	Referrals
NHS waiting lists continue to be around 12 months waiting time.  We are now asking patients who are able, to travel further afield if possible so they can be seen earlier.


	

	AOB – 

Please let Pauline know if you wish to give any feedback or have any suggestions as to how we can improve the level of service we offer.

Best wishes for Christmas and the new year from everyone here at Mulberry Street Medical Practice.


	


Minutes circulated: Members of Patient Group, waiting areas in practice, Practice website & to practice staff.
Date of Next Meeting: March 2024 by website/email.
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